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Newsletter November 2006

Area 5 District 24

Charter Date:  25 September 1981

PO Box 132

CAPALABA QLD 4157

President:  Judith Trevan-hawke (Hm:  3821 2511)

	


  Correspondence:  Jill Maclachlan (Hm:  3821 0951)

Newsletter:  Margaret Finegan (Hm: 3207 4442)

	Date
	Events / Date Claimers

	13 Nov


	6.30 pm dinner meeting at alexandra hills hotel

	25 Nov
	Anti Trafficking display at shopping centre

	26 Nov
	christmas party day trip to O’reilly’s @ $45 head due now

	7 Mar 07
	iwd dinner Alexandra Hills Hotel guest speaker Prof Ian Frazer



	DATE
	MONDAY, 13th November  

Apologies must be made to Philippa Fenwick on 0411 875 234 by Thursday 9th November

	VENUE
	Alexandra Hills Hotel Reception Finucane road alexandra hills 

	COST 
	$28

	TIME
	6.30pm for fellowship - dinner to be served at 7:00pm.  




President’s Report

 

What a month October has been. All members will be proud of the level of support that has been given to a variety of activities.

First and foremost, a wonderful afternoon at Whepstead Manor to recognise our 25 years of community service in the Wynnum Redland Area and our support of International Projects. Congratulations to Barbara Carter, and her committee members for the expert planning and enthusiasm for the celebrations. The Mayor Don Seccombe, in his address demonstrated his knowledge of Zonta’s service to the community and was warmly embracing of the occasion. Ann Sheville from our ‘mother club” was erudite and entertaining in her words of support and congratulations. Patricia Lawson District Governor, proposed the toast to Zonta International. The finance report will show details of how well we did with the raffle and selling of Laurie’s excellent archives.

Since then ten members and visitors partook in the Spring Walk in the Ormiston area and we went Koala spotting before enjoying a morning cream tea provided by the UN committee.

As I write I am about to present the three bursaries at Moreton TAFE. I have represented the Club at the opening of Capalaba Boystown premises and been interviewed for the Bayside Bulletin in relation to the newspaper’s section on “Our Club”. 

This weekend we have the Crazy Whist. Please confirm bookings for the Xmas bus trip, as we would like to celebrate with a full bus.

We hope to have visitors at the next dinner meeting. It would be nice to have as many members as possible in attendance to help introduce visitors to the joys of our fellowship.

In closing thank you to all for your wonderful support for the local and international projects, we do make a difference in spite of the varieties of contribution that individual members can make. As my mother would say “every little bit helps”.

Judith Trevan-Hawke

Service and Fund Raising

It is hoped that a substantial donation be presented to Dr Ian Frazer, for his Cervical Cancer Research activities, at the International Women’s Day Dinner on Wed 7th March 2007
 

Fundraising 
 

UNIFEM Walk raised approx $50 from the 10 participants and a number of non-participants have also pledged donations. Final figures on amount raised should be known at the November Dinner Meeting.
 

Sat 4th Nov     Crazy Whist Night to be held at Barbara Wills’ 'home' a 36 Hardy Road. $15 pp. BYO tables, chairs, glasses and drinks. Amount raised at this fundraiser should also be known at the November Meeting.
 

Sun 26th Nov     Bus trip to O'Reillys.  This should be a fun day!! However due to other commitments response has been a bit disappointing. We need a minimum of 31 participants to break even and we are currently well below this number. It would be much appreciated if those who are able to attend were able to invite further family and friends.  Final payment to be made at the November Dinner Meeting.
 

Fundrasia Super Slices. These are fabulous slices purchased in reusable Decor containers that can be refrigerated for up to 2 weeks or frozen. Great for Christmas functions. Prices vary from $3.50 to $9.50 each. Order Forms will be available at the November Meeting and orders will be taken until Friday 17th November. Delivery is approximately 10 days.

Christmas in July. We have transferred our booking at Connections Restaurant at Moreton TAFE from March to 

Wednesday 25th July.
Julie 
Status of Women

There has been a change of venue for the IWD dinner. We have cancelled the booking at Connections Restaurant, Moreton TAFE, and have now booked at the Alexandra Hills Hotel for Wednesday 7th March 2007. We need to encourage our friends to attend this function, as we would like to present a substantial cheque to Prof. Frazer for his continued genetic research.

Maybanke has responded to our donation of $1000 recently with the information that it will be used to purchase much needed linen supplies, whilst Silky Oakes will be using their donation of $1000  to purchase emergency food supplies.

Marilyn.

PR & Programme

Hopefully the interview given by Judith will be printed shortly in the Bayside Bulletin. We have also taken photos at recent club activities.

Barbara

Breast Cushions

We will programme the next working bee for early in the New Year. 

Margaret.

Silky Oaks, Maybanke.  

Christmas Hampers wish list with a reminder that Small Sizes are more convenient for making up individual hampers. 

Christmas pudding, cake, mince pies, stocking fillers and serviettes. 

Tinned fruit, ham, fish.

Shortbread and sweet biscuits all kinds of nibblies.

Potato chips, corn chips, chocolates, nuts and all kinds of lollies.

Longlife cream, milk and custard.

Rice, pasta, pasta sauce.

Fruit juice, cordial, fizzy drink.

Sugar, tea and coffee.

Laundry and wash up detergent.

Tooth brushes, toothpaste, liquid soap, antiperspirant, shampoo and conditioner (2 in one).

Toilet paper, tissues, paper towels and baby wipes.

These items can be brought to the next two meetings and will be distributed to the relevant organization at our Christmas dinner.

International Women’s News

I shall propose the following motion at the November dinner meeting.

Motion “ That Wynnum Redland club provide $250 for the purchase of material and freight to be sent to the Kiribati Catholic Secondary School for the girls sewing classes”. 

The Spring walk for Unifem was a very pleasant morning spent in Ormiston. Any member who wishes to donate to Unifem can do so at the November meeting.

Jill Allen

25th Anniversary Celebrations

From Barbara Carter- Chairman 25th Anniversary Celebrations Committee.

To all members of the 25th Anniversary Committee I send my sincere thanks and appreciation for your valuable input into our celebrations at Whepstead Manor.

Whenever a job needed doing or an idea or advice was needed there was a great back-

up team always willing to take on the task.

A special thank you to all those who so generously donated items for our raffle. Several people commented on the quality of our prizes.

Unfortunately I am unable to attend the November Dinner Meeting to thank you in person.

You are all wonderful friends and Zontians.

Barbara Carter.

Zonta Birthdays.


November


Noone is celebrating this month








Stop Press


Please, an apology to Philippa is imperative by the Thursday prior to the meeting, after then the meal cost is due.





 If not already collected, your copy of the Club’s 25 years of memories is waiting for you to collect at the November dinner meeting. Please bring $15 for your colour copy. 
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